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Exhibit about Unknown Texas-WWII History to Begin Two-Year Tour of State in December 2008:
German-American Civilians Interned at Eight Texas Sites between 1941 and 1946
 
The St. Paul/Minnesota-based TRACES Center for History and Culture is pleased to announce VANISHED: German-American Civilian Internment in Texas, 1941-48, a traveling exhibit touring the state of Texas, starting December 2008. Beginning in Crystal City and Uvalde with a former internee and internment scholar presenting at a special opening on December 7th—the anniversary of the first round-up of German-American civilians in the United States—the exhibit will move around Texas for two years.
During WWII the U.S. Government interned 15,000 German-American civilians at over 60 camps and detention centers across the country—eight of them in Texas, at Fort Bliss, Camp Crystal City, Houston’s police station and Ft. Sam Houston, and sites in Kenedy, Laredo, San Antonio and Seagoville.
For the first time, TRACES will feature Latin-American connections to this larger story. As documented by the National Archives, more than 6,600 Germans, Japanese and Italians living south of the Rio Grande were forcibly brought to the U.S.—largely to Texas—and held in camps. Many were later traded for German-held U.S. nationals and deported to wartime Germany, including Jews who had fled the Nazis. [Spanish translations will be provided, both for panels and exhibit guide book.]
Utilizing 13 narrative panels, an NBC “Dateline” documentary featuring internment in Texas and a 1945 U.S. Government color film about Camp Crystal City, props from the period, TRACES will circulate this unique exhibit around Texas through 2010, with showings planned in about 35 communities. Guest speakers and related programs complement this timely story’s educational value and impact.
This project’s main goals include presenting an unknown history to a wide audience, stimulating penetrating questions on the part of visitors to the exhibit and, when possible, leading them to subsequent discussions guided by local community leaders. It explores a virtually unknown yet significant historical event—possibly one of the U.S.’s least-known WWII sub-chapters.
While especially relevant to communities with high numbers of German-American residents, all kinds of communities across the state of Texas will have an opportunity—in most cases for the first time—to discuss the implications as well as legacy of the U.S. Government’s WWII “enemy alien” internment program.
TRACES Executive Director Michael Luick-Thrams, Ph.D., notes that “Through this exhibit and subsequent discussions, Texans will see WWII history in a new way, and ‘re-visit’ an event and a period too often misunderstood and obscured by facile clichés. The discussion itself is meant to support healthy democratic involvement and processes.”
Typically, a host asks local community leaders (educators, clergy, journalists, public officials, military officials, students, business people, etc.) to sit on a panel to discuss issues related to wartime internment.
For more information or to book a showing, contact:
admin@TRACES.org or 651.292.8700; see www.TRACES.org for further information.
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